DAFTAR PUSTAKA

Buku

- Allison, G. T. (1971). *Essence of Decision: Explaining the Cuban Missile Crisis.* Little, Brown and Company.
- Aust, A. (2000). *Modern Treaty Law and Practice.* Cambridge: Cambridge University Press.
- Betts, A., Loescher, G., & Milner, J. (2012). UNHCR: The Politics and Practice of. Oxford: Routledge Taylor & Francis Group.
- Brody, B. (2002). *Opening the Door: Immigration, Ethnicity, and Globalization in Japan.* New York: Routledge.
- Dörr, O., & Schmalenbach, K. (2011). *Vienna Convention on the Law of Treaties: A Commentary.* London: Springer Heidelberg Dordrecht.
- Dougherty, J. E. (1990). Contending Theories of International Relations. In R. L. Jr.. Massachusetts: The Fletcher School of Law and Diplomacy Tuffts University.
- Favel, A. (2018). The New European Migration Laboratory: East Europeans in West European Cities. In P. Scholten, & M. v. Ostaijen, Between Mobility and Migration: The Multi-Level Governance of Intra-European Movement (pp. 263-270). Cham: Springer Open.

- Frédéric, L. (2002). *Japan Encyclopedia*. Cambridge: The Belknap Press of Harvard University.
- Gibney, M. (1994). *Global Refugee Crisis : A Reference Handbook.* California: ABC-CLIO, LLC.
- Hane, M., & Perez, L. G. (2012). *Modern Japan: A Historical Survey.* Philadelphia: Westview Press.
- Hayes, L. D. (2015). *Political Systems of East Asia : China, Korea and Japan*. New York: Routledge.
- Howe, C. (1999). The Origins of Japanese Trade Supremacy: Development and Technology in Asia from 1540 to the Pacific War. London: C. Hurst & Co. Publishers.
- Mangunhardjana, A. (1997). *Isme-isme dalam Etika dari A sampai Z.* Yogyakarta: Kanisius.
- Mas'oed, M. (1994). *Ilmu Hubungan Internasional : Disiplin dan Metodologi*. Jakarta: PT. Pustaka LP3S Indonesia.
- Morin, J.-F., & Paquin, J. (2018). *Foreign Policy Analysis : A Toolbook.* Cham, Switzerland: Palgrave Macmillan.
- Morley, J. W. (1998). Driven by Growth: Political Change in the Asia-Pacific Region. New York: Routledge.
- Nakaso, H. (2017). Japan's Way toward Strong, Sustainable, and Balanced Growth: Assessment of the potential of the Japanese economy suggests. Tokyo: Bank Of Japan.

- Peek, J. M. (1992). *Japan, The United Nations, and Human Rights*. California: University of California Press.
- Piggott, J. R. (1997). *The Emergence of Japanese Kingship.* California: Stanford University Press.
- Plano, J. C., & Olton, R. (1988). *The International Relation Dictionary*. Oxford: Clio Press Ltd.
- Totten, S., & Bartrop, P. R. (2008). *Dictionary of Genocide*. London: Greenwood Press.
- Whittaker, D. J. (2006). *Asylum Seeker and Refugees In the Contemporary World.* New York: Routledge Taylor and Francis Group.
- Wyman, M. (1998). *Dps: Europe's Displaced Persons, 1945-1951.* New York: Cornell University Press.

Jurnal Artikel

- Agusman, D. D. (2013). Book Review: Treaties Under Indonesian Law. Jurnal Opinio Juris, Vol 6. No. 2 Agustus, 1-30.
- Allison, G. T. (1969). Conceptual Models and the Cuban Missile Crisis. *The American Political Science Review, Volume 63, Issue 3*, 689-718.
- Allison, G. T. (1969). Conceptual Models and the Cuban Missile Crisis. *The American Political Science Review, Volume 63, Issue 3*, 694-695.

Autor, D., & Salomons, A. (2018). Is Automation Labor Share– Displacing? Productivity Growth, Employment, and the Labor. Brookings Papers on Economic Activity, (SPRING 2018), 1-63.

Bandyopadhyay, S. (2013). Partitioned Lives: Migrants, Refugees, Citizens in India and Pakistan, 1947-1965. *The American Historical Review Vol. 118; Issue. 5*, 1506-1507.

- Bartram, D. (2000). Japan and Labor Migration: Theoretical and Methodological Implications of Negative Cases. *The International Migration Review, Vol. 34, No. 1*, 1-27.
- Bianchini, K. (2018). Protecting stateless persons : the implementation of the convention relating to the status of stateless persons across EU states. *International Refugee Law Series. Volume 11*, 1-2.
- Burgees, C. (2007). Jepang yang multikultur? Wacana dan mitos homogenitas. *The Asia-Pacific Journal: Japan Focus*, 1-37.
- Clark, R. L., Ogawa, N., Kondo, M., & Matsukura, R. (2010). Population Decline, Labor Force Stability, and the Future of the Japanese Economy. European Journal of Population / Revue Européenne de Démographie, Vol. 26, No.2, Economic Consequences of Low Fertility in Europe, 207-227
- Cochrane, R. (1947). Labor Is Necessary. *The Phi Delta Kappan, Vol. 29, No. 3*, 1-5.

- Darmawan, A. (2016). Makalah Perjanjian Internasional (Ratifikasi, Aksesi dan Reservasi). *Academia.edu*, 1-20.
- Dean, M. (2006). JAPAN: REFUGEES AND ASYLUM SEEKERS. *WRITENET independent analysis*, 1-46.
- Dolinger, J. (2016). The Failure of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights. *The University of Miami Inter-American Law Review , Vol. 47, No. 2,* 164-199.
- Elliott, A., & Milne, D. (2019). War Tourism and Modern Japan. Japan Review, No. 33, Special Issue: War, Tourism, and Modern Japan, 3-28.
- Flowers, P. R. (2008). Failure to Protect Refugees? Domestic Institutions, International Organizations, and Civil Society in Japan. *The Journal of Japanese Studies Vol.* 34, No. 2, 333-361.
- Gregorian Biblical. (1979). UNIVERSAL DECLARATION OF HUMAN RIGHTS. *Gregorianum, Vol. 60, No. 3*, 425-430.
- Japan Ministry of Education. (2016, May 14-15). Kurashiki Declaration. *G7 Kurashiki Education Ministers' Meeting in Okayama*, pp. 2-3.
- Kajita, T. (1995). CHARACTERISTICS OF THE FOREIGN WORKER PROBLEM IN JAPAN: TO AN ANALYTICAL. *Hitotsubashi Journal of Social Studies, Vol. 27, No. 1*, 1-26.
- Kodama, F. (1992). Japan's Growing Technological Capability: Implications for the U.S. Economy. In N. r. Council, Japan's Unique Capability to Innovate: Technology

Fusion and its International Implications (pp. 147-149). Washington DC: The National Academies Press.

- Kumagai, F. (2010). Forty Years of Family Change in Japan: A Society Experiencing Population Aging and Declining Fertility. Journal of Comparative Family Studies, Vol. 41, No. 4, 40th ANNIVERSARY, 581-610.
- Martin, S. F. (2016). The Global Refugee Crisis. *Georgetown* Journal of International Affairs, Vol. 17, No. 1, 5-7.
- Maynard, P. D. (1982). The Legal Competence of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. *The International and Comparative Law Quarterly, Vol. 31, No. 3*, 415-425.
- McBrien, J. L. (2017). Refugees, Asylum Seekers, and Other Immigrants : Help for teachers with problematic definitions. *Social Studies Research and Practice, Vol. 12 Issue: 2*, 115-121.
- Miyakawa, Y. (1981). Evolution of Japan's industrial system. Ekistics, Vol. 48, No. 289, JAPAN'S ORGANIZATION OF SPACE, 273-280.
- Morey, E. R. (2018). What are the ethics of welfare economics? And, are. *International Review of Economics*, 15-21.
- Murase, S. (1977). The Status of Political Refugees in Japan. Proceedings of the Annual Meeting (American Society of International Law), Vol.71, 155-159.

- Nasr, L., & Fisk, R. P. (2018). The global refugee crisis: how can transformative. *The Service Industries Journal*, 1-18.
- Okunishi, Y. (1995). Labor Migration In Asia : Japan. ASEAN Economic Bulletin, Vol. 12, No. 2, 139-159.
- Ormsby, E. A. (2017). The Refugee Crisis as Civil Liberties Crisis. *Columbia Law Review, Vol. 117, No. 5*, 1191-1229.
- Oshio, T. (2018). Labor force participation of the elderly in Japan. *Institute for Economics Research, Hitotsubashi University Jurnal*, 1-22.
- Rahmat, F. S. (2009). Penelitian Kualitatif. *EQUILIBRIUM, Vol. 5, No. 9,* 2-3.
- Richey, S. (2010). The Impact of Antí-Assimilatíonist Beliefs on Attitudes toward Immigration. *International Studies Quarterly, Vol. 54, No. 1*, 197-212.
- Shahrullah, R. S., & Aburto, A. C. (2012). Asylum Seeker in Japan : A Hard Road. Jurnal MIMBAR HUKUM UGM, Vol 27, No. 1, 1-129.
- Sıddıkoğlu, H. (2017). Refugee and Asylum Seeking in Modern Japan: Analysis of Japan's Humanitarian Commitments and Xenophobic Problems. *THE JOURNAL OF MIGRATION STUDIES Volume: 3, No: 2*, 40-64.

- Skrentny, J. D. (2013). How to Understand Immigration Policy. *The Brown Journal of World Affairs, Vol. 20, No. 1 (FALL / WINTER 2013)*, 140-142.
- The Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. (2010). Convention and Protocol Relating to the Status of Refugees. *The United Nations Conference of Plenipotentiaries on the Status of Refugees and Stateless Persons* (pp. 1-52). Geneva: UNHCR Communications and Public Information Service.
- Tomonaga, K. (1998). Japan and the 50th Anniversary of UDHR. Buraku Liberation Research Institute, Focus March Volume 11, 1-4.
- Tsujiuchi, M. (1996). NATIONAL IDENTITY IN THE UNITED STATES AND JAPAN. *Hitotsubashi Journal of Social Studies*, 1-9.
- Watanabe, T. (1972). Improvement of Labor Quality and Economic Growth. Japan's Postwar Experience. Economic Development and Cultural Change, Vol. 21, No. 1, 33-50.
- Weiss, T. G. (2003). Internal Exiles: What Next for Internally Displaced Persons? *Third World Quarterly, Vol. 24, No. 3*, 2-3.
- Widiandari, A. (2016). FENOMENA SHOUSHIKA DI JEPANG : PERUBAHAN KONSEP ANAK. *E-Journal Undip Izumi, Volume 5, No 1*, 32.

- Wohns, A. W. (2013). Calling All Gaijin! Immigration Reform for Japan. Harvard International Review Vol. 35, No. 2, 6-7.
- Yasaku, H., & Yoshikuni, O. (2018). Public Opposition to Refugee Resettlement: The case of Japan. *RIETI Discussion Paper Series 18-E-050*, 1-42.
- Zieck, M. (2015). Guidelines on International Protection No. 11: Prima Facie Recognition of Refugee Status. International Legal Materials , Vol. 54, No. 6 , 115-129.
- Zlotnik, H. (1999). Trends of International Migration Since 1965: What Existing Data Reveal. *International Migration Vol. 37; Issue. 1*, 22-61.

Skripsi

Kesuma, R. P. (2018). POLITIK LUAR NEGERI INDONESIA DALAM MENINGKATKAN HUBUNGAN DENGAN NEGARA-NEGARA MELANESIA DI ERA PRESIDEN JOKO WIDODO 2014-2016. *REPOSITORY UMY*, 9.

Website Resmi

Abe, S. (2013, February 22). *Japan is Back*. Retrieved December 2, 2019, from CSIS: https://csis-

prod.s3.amazonaws.com/s3fspublic/legacy_files/files/attachments/130222_speech _abe.pdf

Amnesty Internasional. (2019, January 24). WHAT'S THE DIFFERENCE BETWEEN A REFUGEE AND AN ASYLUM SEEKER? Retrieved October 10, 2019, from amnesty.org: https://www.amnesty.org.au/refugeeand-an-asylum-seeker-difference/

AmnestyInternational.(2017, November).JAPAN:INADEQUATEPROTECTIONAGAINSTDISCRIMINATION.Retrieved October 15, 2019, fromAMNESTY INTERNATIONAL SUBMISSION FOR THE UNUNIVERSALPERIODIC:https://www.amnesty.org/download/Documents/ASA2265442017ENGLISH.pdf

- Bahar, D., & Dooley, M. (2019, December 9). Venezuela Refugee Crisis to Become the Largest and Most Underfunded in Modern History. Retrieved December 12, 2019, from Broking.edu: https://www.brookings.edu/blog/upfront/2019/12/09/venezuela-refugee-crisis-tobecome-the-largest-and-most-underfunded-inmodern-history/
- Boyne, S. (2017, February 6). *The "Japanese-ness" of Religion in Japan*. Retrieved December 1, 2019, from Berkley Center : https://berkleycenter.georgetown.edu/posts/thejapanese-ness-of-religion-in-japan

Global Sherpa. (2019, December). Japan – Country Profile, Facts, News and Original Articles. Retrieved December 1, 2019, from Global Sherpa: http://globalsherpa.org/japan/

- Green, D. (2017, March 28). As Its Population Ages, Japan Quietly Turns to Immigration. Retrieved November 6, 2019, from Migration Policy Intitute : https://www.migrationpolicy.org/article/itspopulation-ages-japan-quietly-turns-immigration
- Human Rights Watch . (2017, January 12). Japan: Improve Migrant Treatment, Accept Refugees (Global Investor, Donor, but Rights Leadership Lacking). Retrieved October 13, 2019, from https://www.hrw.org/news/2017/01/12/japanimprove-migrant-treatment-accept-refugees
- Human Rights Watch. (2017). World Report 2017 : Japan. Retrieved November 11, 2019, from Human Rights Watch: https://www.hrw.org/worldreport/2017/country-chapters/japan
- International Rescue Committee . (2018, June 22). *Migrants, asylum seekers, refugees and immigrants: What's the difference?* Retrieved October 18, 2018, from rescue.org: https://www.rescue.org/article/migrantsasylum-seekers-refugees-and-immigrants-whatsdifference
- Japan Broadcasting Corporation. (2017, October 02). Companies Across Japan Deal With Labor Shortage Using Cutting-Edge Technology. Retrieved October

24, 2019, from NKH World: https://www3.nhk.or.jp/nhkworld/en/news/backstori es/68/?cid=nwd-adwords-all_site_dsa-201905-000

- Japan Broadcasting Corporations. (2019, May 5). *Populasi Anak Turun 38 Tahun Berturut-turut*. Retrieved May 6, 2019, from NHK World-Japan: https://www3.nhk.or.jp/nhkworld/id/news/154422/
- Japan Broadcasting Corporations. (2019, May 5). *Populasi Anak Turun 38 Tahun Berturut-turut*. Retrieved October 27, 2019, from NHK-World Japan: https://www3.nhk.or.jp/nhkworld/id/news/154422/
- Japan International Training Cooperation Organization. (2017). What is the Technical Intern Training Program? Retrieved October 16, 2019, from https://www.jitco.or.jp/en/regulation/index.html
- Japan National Tourism Organizations. (2018). Retrieved October 28, 2019, from https://statistics.jnto.go.jp/en/graph/#graph--latest-figures
- Japanese Ministry of Foreign Affairs. (2019). *GEOGRAPHY AND CLIMATE: A country of diverse topography and climate*. Retrieved December 1, 2019, from Web Japan: https://webjapan.org/factsheet/en/pdf/e01_geography.pdf
- Kyodo. (2019, March 28). Japan marked first fall in asylumseekers in eight years in 2018 amid tougher screening. Retrieved October 11, 2019, from The Japan Times

News:

https://www.japantimes.co.jp/news/2019/03/28/nati onal/japan-marked-first-fall-asylum-seekers-eightyears-2018-amid-tougher-screening/#.XaAiB2AzbIU

Kyodo. (2019, March 15). *Rules issued for firms hiring foreign workers via new system, including pay parity with Japanese*. Retrieved October 22, 2019, from The Japantimes:

> https://www.japantimes.co.jp/news/2019/03/15/nati onal/rules-issued-firms-hiring-foreign-workers-vianew-system-including-pay-parityjapanese/#.Xa5XQfkzbIV

- Mainichi Japan. (2017, September 10). Labor shortage forces fast food chains, convenience stores to turn to housewives. Retrieved October 29, 2019, from The Mainichi: https://mainichi.jp/english/articles/20170910/p2a/00 m/0na/006000c
- Mainichi Japan. (2018, February 1). 71% of Japanese firms short of workers: survey. Retrieved October 29, 2019, from The Mainichi: https://mainichi.jp/english/articles/20180201/p2a/00 m/0na/005000c
- Mainichi Japan. (2019, October 22). Seven-Eleven Japan to end some 24-hour operations amid labor crunch. Retrieved October 19, 2019, from The Mainichi: https://mainichi.jp/english/articles/20191022/p2g/00 m/0bu/007000c

- Michaelidis, G., & Lindsay, J. M. (2003, May 13). *Immigrants* and National Security. Retrieved November 11, 2019, from Brookings.edu: https://www.brookings.edu/opinions/immigrantsand-national-security/
- Mie, A. (2016, May 25). Leaders expected to focus on economy, refugee crisis. Retrieved October 15, 2019, from The Japantimes: https://www.japantimes.co.jp/news/2016/05/25/nati onal/leaders-expected-focus-economy-refugeecrisis/#.XaXPK2AzbIU

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Japan. (2017). Japan's Foreign Policy to Promote National and Worldwide Interests. Retrieved October 12, 2019, from Diplomatc Blue Book: https://www.mofa.go.jp/policy/other/bluebook/2017

https://www.mofa.go.jp/policy/other/bluebook/2017 /html/chapter3/c030105.html

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Japan. (2018, October 31). *White Paper on Development Cooperation 2017*. Retrieved October 10, 2019, from White Paper on Development Cooperation / Japan's ODA White Paper: https://www.mofa.go.jp/policy/oda/page_000017.ht

ml

Ministry of Justice Japan. (2019). *Recognition of Refugees*. Retrieved October 13, 2019, from http://www.moj.go.jp/ENGLISH/index.html Ministry of Health, Labor and Welfare. (2019, July 8). *Overview of water supply services*. Retrieved November 30, 2019, from Japan's Ministry of Health, Labor and Welfare Website: https://web.archive.org/web/20180126130519/https ://www.mhlw.go.jp/english/policy/health/water_sup ply/1.html

Ministry of Internal Affairs and Communications . (2019, November 1). *Monthly Report*. Retrieved December 1, 2019, from Statistic Bureau of Japan: http://www.stat.go.jp/english/data/jinsui/tsuki/index .html

Ministry of Justice Japan. (2019). *Recognition of Refugees*. Retrieved October 13, 2019, from http://www.moj.go.jp/ENGLISH/index.html

Ministry of Land, Infrastructure, Transport and Tourism. (2007). *The Land and the People*. Retrieved December 1, 2019, from Land and Climate of Japan: https://www.mlit.go.jp/river/basic_info/english/land. html

Miyashita, Y. (2018, February 28). *Pencari Suaka di Jepang Tahun 2017 dan Peraturan Baru*. Retrieved October 10, 2019, from SukaSuki.org: https://www.sukasuki.org/2018/02/pencari-suaka-dijepang-tahun-2017-dan-peraturan-baru/

Moritsugu, K. (2017, October 23). Japan election results: Shinzo Abe scores major victory for ruling coalition and pledges to reform pacifist constitution. Retrieved October 2019, 2019, from Independent: https://www.independent.co.uk/news/world/asia/ja pan-election-results-shinzo-abe-north-korea-pacifistconstitution-reform-liberal-democratic-partya8014861.html

Murakami, S. (2019, August 23). Abe tied as longest-serving postwar Japanese leader with great-uncle Sato at 2,798 days. Retrieved October 20, 2019, from The Japantimes: https://www.japantimes.co.jp/news/2019/08/23/nati onal/politics-diplomacy/abe-becomes-longestserving-postwar-japanese-leader-tying-great-unclesato-2798-days/#.Xau7aPkzbIU

- OECD. (2018). Retrieved October 26, 2019, from https://data.oecd.org/gdp/gross-domestic-productgdp.htm
- OECD. (2018). Retrieved October 26, 2019, from https://data.oecd.org/industry/tourismgdp.htm#indicator-chart

Prime Minister and Cabinet. (1946, November 3). *The Constitution of Japan*. Retrieved December 2, 2019, from Cabinet Public Relation of Japan: http://japan.kantei.go.jp/constitution_and_governm ent_of_japan/constitution_e.html

Refugee Council. (2019). Asylum seekers and refugees - who's who? Retrieved October 12, 2019, from https://www.refugeecouncil.org.uk/information/refu gee-asylum-facts/the-truth-about-asylum/

- Reynolds, I. (2018, October 18). Abe wants foreigners to bolster Japan's shrinking workforce but finds vocal resistance. Retrieved October 13, 2019, from TheJapantimes News: https://www.japantimes.co.jp/news/2018/10/18/nati onal/social-issues/japan-first-led-protesters-slamabe-plan-allow-foreign-workers/#.XaKZQ2AzbIW
- Satatistic Bureau of Japan. (2019). 2018 Yearly Average Results. Retrieved October 30, 2019, from https://www.stat.go.jp/english/data/roudou/results/ annual/ft/index.html
- Shirai, S. (2019, May 26). Japan's Labor Shortage and Lowwage Puzzle. Retrieved October 25, 2019, from The Japantimes: https://www.japantimes.co.jp/opinion/2019/05/26/c ommentary/japan-commentary/japans-laborshortage-low-wage-puzzle/
- Solis, M. (2012, September 28). Shinzo Abe's Surprising Victory. Retrieved October 20, 2019, from brokings.edu: https://www.brookings.edu/blog/upfront/2012/09/28/shinzo-abes-surprising-victory/
- The Guardian. (2017, December 27). Japan to limit work permits for asylum seekers from 2018. Retrieved November 11, 2019, from The Japantimes News: https://www.japantimes.co.jp/news/2017/12/27/nati onal/crime-legal/japan-limit-work-permits-asylumseekers-2018/#.XcIr5_kzbIV

- Tucker, J. A. (2017, October 15). How Much Homogeneity Does Society Need? Retrieved November 12, 2019, from Foundation of Economic Education: https://fee.org/articles/how-much-homogeneitydoes-society-need/
- UNESCO. (2019). Retrieved October 29, 2019, from https://whc.unesco.org/en/statesparties/jp
- UNHCR . (2019). UNHCR The UN Refugee Agency. Retrieved October 12, 2019, from http://popstats.unhcr.org/en/overview#_ga=2.20826 288.94497106.1570848789-939039172.1570687764
- UNHCR. (2015). States Parties to the 1951 Convention relating to the Status of Refugees and the 1967 Protocol. *Status of treaties 1951 and 1967 for UNHCR website*, 1-5.
- UNHCR. (2018). Global Trends Forced Diplacement In 2018. 2018 In Review, 1-76.
- UNHCR. (2011). THE 1951 CONVENTION RELATING TO THE STATUS OF REFUGEES AND ITS1967 PROTOCOL. Geneva: UNHCR.
- UNHCR. (2019). *The 1951 Refugee Convention*. Retrieved November 2, 2019, from https://www.unhcr.org/1951-refugeeconvention.html
- United Nations Refugee Agency. (2019). *What is a Refugee?* Retrieved October 17, 2019, from

https://www.unrefugees.org/refugee-facts/what-is-a-refugee/

United States Department of State. (2018, June 28). 2018 *Trafficking in Persons Report - Japan*. Retrieved November 8, 2019, from REFWORLD | The Leader in Refugee Decision Support: https://www.refworld.org/docid/5b3e0b0da.html

United States Department of State. (2018, September 19). *Country Reports on Terrorism 2017 - Foreign Terrorist Organizations: Aum Shinrikyo*. Retrieved November 11, 2019, from REFWORLD | The Leader in Refugee Decision Support: https://www.refworld.org/country,,,,JPN,,5bcf1f4f13, 0.html

USA for UNHCR. (2019). *Syiria Refugee Crisis*. Retrieved December 10, 2019, from UNHCR: https://www.unrefugees.org/emergencies/syria/

World Travel & Tourism Council. (2019, March 20). Japan retains position as 3rd largest Travel & Tourism economy in the world, says new WTTC research. Retrieved October 29, 2019, from https://www.wttc.org/about/media-centre/pressreleases/press-releases/2019/japan-retains-positionas-3rd-largest-travel-and-tourism-economy-in-theworld-says-new-wttcresearch/#targetText=In%202018%2C%20Travel%20 %26%20Tourism%20contributed,billion%20to%20

- Yamaghuci, J. (2014, November 23). Foreign workers in demand amid tourism surge. Retrieved October 28, 2019, from The Japantimes News : https://japantimes.co.jp/news/2014/11/23/business/ foreign-workers-demand-amid-increasetourists/#.XbVGI_kzbIU
- Yamawaki, K. (2019, June 26). Is Japan becoming a country of immigration? Retrieved October 20, 2019, from The japantimes: https://www.japantimes.co.jp/opinion/2019/06/26/c ommentary/japan-commentary/japan-becomingcountry-immigration/#.XaxHNPkzbIU

Internet

- Chan, T. F. (2018, April 11). NO ENTRY: How Japan's shockingly low refugee intake is shaped by the paradox of isolation, a demographic time bomb, and the fear of North Korea. Retrieved October 22, 2019, from Business Insider Singapore: https://www.businessinsider.sg/why-japan-accepts-so-few-refugees-2018-4/?r=US&IR
- Deguchi, H. (2018, December 04). *A new immigration policy for Japan*. Retrieved October 20, 2019, from The Japantimes: https://www.japantimes.co.jp/opinion/2018/12/04/c

ommentary/japan-commentary/new-immigrationpolicy-japan/#.XavIaPkzbIX

Dooley, B. (2019, August 8). Japan Posts Surprising Growth, but Economic Threats Loom. Retrieved October 26, 2019, from The New York Times: https://www.nytimes.com/2019/08/08/business/japa neconomy.html#targetText=Japan's%20economy%2C %20the%20third%20largest,Friday%20by%20the%20c ountry's%20cabinet.&targetText=But%20Japan%20is %20steeling%20itself%20for%20a%20run%20of%20e conomic%20challenges.

Ellis Island Foundation. (2019). *Immigration Timeline*. Retrieved December 10, 2019, from The Statue of Liberty - Ellis Island Foundation, Inc.: <u>https://www.libertyellisfoundation.org/immigration-</u> <u>timeline</u>

Glowgoski, P. A. (2018, October 24). *Economic Costs of Japanese Immigration Policy*. Retrieved January 7, 2020, from Asia Explained: https://asiaexplained.org/2018/10/economic-costsof-japanese-immigration-policy/

Hardoko, E. (2017, February 10). Tahun Lalu, Hampir 2.000
WNI Mencari Suaka di Jepang. Retrieved March 15,
2019, from Kompas Internasional: https://internasional.kompas.com/read/2017/02/10/
22082671/tahun.lalu.hampir.2.000.wni.mencari.suak
a.di.jepang

- Harner, S. (2015, September 22). Japan's Real Security Threats: Immigrant Assault And Failing, Self-Defeating Diplomacy . Retrieved November 8, 2019, from Forbes: <u>https://www.forbes.com/sites/stephenharner/2015/</u> 09/22/japans-real-security-threats-immigrantassault-and-failing-self-defeatingdiplomacy/#3c81079624e3
- Hutapea, R. U. (2017, November 3). Baru 3 Orang yang Diterima, Jepang Diminta Tampung Lebih Banyak Pengungsi. Retrieved March 15, 2019, from Detik News: <u>https://news.detik.com/internasional/d-3734841/baru-3-orang-yang-diterima-jepang-</u> diminta-tampung-lebih-banyak-pengungsi?nocache=1
- Lufkin, B. (2018, December 28). *Populasi penduduk semakin tua, Jepang darurat tenaga kerja*. Retrieved Maret 15, 2019, from BBC News: https://www.bbc.com/indonesia/vert-cap-46650491
- Luftkin, B. (2018, December 28). *Populasi penduduk semakin tua, Jepang darurat tenaga kerja*. Retrieved March 15, 2019, from BBC News: <u>https://www.bbc.com/indonesia/vert-cap-46650491</u>
- Meadway, J. (2010, November 4). *How did the world get so fixated on GDP*? . Retrieved November 13, 2019, from The Guardian: <u>https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2011/</u> <u>aug/10/gdp-growth-japan?INTCMP=SRCH</u>

- Obe, M. (2018, November 28). Five things to know about Japan's foreign worker bill. Retrieved October 22, 2019, from Nikkei Asian Review: https://asia.nikkei.com/Spotlight/Japanimmigration/Five-things-to-know-about-Japan-sforeign-worker-bill
- Obe, M. (2018, November 28). Five Things to Know About Japan's Foreign Worker Bill. Retrieved March 15, 2019, from Nikkei Asian Review: https://asia.nikkei.com/Spotlight/Japanimmigration/Five-things-to-know-about-Japan-sforeign-worker-bill
- Obe, M. (2019, April 01). *Five things to know about Japan's revised immigration law*. Retrieved October 20, 2019, from Nikkei Asian: <u>https://asia.nikkei.com/Spotlight/Japan-</u> <u>immigration/Five-things-to-know-about-Japan-s-</u> <u>revised-immigration-law</u>
- Okuda, K. (2019, February 2). Japan's female employment tops 50% for 1st time in half-century. Retrieved October 31, 2019, from Nikkei Asia: <u>https://asia.nikkei.com/Economy/Japan-s-female-</u> employment-tops-50-for-1st-time-in-half-century
- Roos, D. (2019, October 28). *5 Large Nations With No Homeland*. Retrieved December 10, 2019, from HowStuffWorks: https://people.howstuffworks.com/culture-

traditions/world-history/people-groups-with-nohomelands.htm

- Sari, A. P. (2015, September 30). Alasan Jepang Enggan Menerima Pengungsi Suriah. Retrieved March 15, 2019, from CNN Indonesia: https://www.cnnindonesia.com/internasional/20150 930142825-113-81854/alasan-jepang-engganmenerima-pengungsi-suriah
- Sari, A. P. (2015, September 9). Imigran Banjiri Eropa, Jepang Justru Akan Tekan Pencari Suaka. Retrieved March 2019, 2019, from CNN Indonesia: https://www.cnnindonesia.com/internasional/20150 909202846-113-77742/imigran-banjiri-eropa-jepangjustru-akan-tekan-pencari-suaka
- Sebayang, R. (2018, September 20). Shinzo Abe Terpilih Lagi, Jadi PM Jepang Paling Lama. Retrieved May 7, 2019, from CNBC Indonesia: https://www.cnbcindonesia.com/news/20180920194 125-4-34095/shinzo-abe-terpilih-lagi-jadi-pm-jepangpaling-lama
- Taeko, Y., & Urabe, E. (2019, March 5). Japan Needs More Foreign Workers, New Government Adviser Says.
 Retrieved March 15, 2019, from Bloomberg: https://www.bloomberg.com/news/articles/2019-03-04/new-voice-on-abe-s-economic-panel-calls-formore-foreign-workers
- Takizawa, S. (2019, August 29). *Japan has larger role to play in refugee crisis*. Retrieved October 2019, 2019, from

The Japan News: https://the-japannews.com/news/article/0005963423?fp=6ffb2dba8fe 70f10e3d59d45119b4a9a

- Tasker, P. (2018, November 16). Why large-scale immigration would be bad for Japan : Abe's expansion of foreign worker schemes risks creating social and political tensions. Retrieved November 8, 2019, from Nikkei Asian Review: https://asia.nikkei.com/Opinion/Whylarge-scale-immigration-would-be-bad-for-Japan
- The Guardian. (2017, December 27). Japan to limit work permits for asylum seekers from 2018. Retrieved November 11, 2019, from The Japantimes News: https://www.japantimes.co.jp/news/2017/12/27/nati onal/crime-legal/japan-limit-work-permits-asylumseekers-2018/#.XcIr5_kzbIV
- The Guardian. (2017, October 22). Shinzo Abe wins resounding victory in Japan, exit polls say. Retrieved October 20, 2019, from BBC News: https://www.bbc.com/news/world-asia-41711369
- The Guardian. (2018, November 02). Jepang Buka Keran Impor Buruh, Oposisi Menentang Keras. Retrieved October 22, 2019, from CNN Indonesia: <u>https://www.cnnindonesia.com/internasional/20181</u> <u>102153706-113-343545/jepang-buka-keran-imporburuh-oposisi-menentang-keras</u>
- Tian, Y., & Chung, E. A. (2018, August 3). *Is Japan Becoming a Country of Immigration?* Retrieved November 8, 2019, from Foreign Affairs:

https://www.foreignaffairs.com/articles/japan/2018-08-03/japan-becoming-country-immigration

- Tondo, L. (2019, August 25). *Nearly 900,000 asylum seekers living in limbo in EU, figures show*. Retrieved December 10, 2019, from The Guardian: https://www.theguardian.com/world/2019/aug/25/a sylum-seekers-limbo-eu-countries
- Usuda, K. (2017, October 20). *Abe's 'Japan First' immigration* policy. Retrieved October 2019, 12, from Japan Today: <u>https://japantoday.com/category/features/opinions/</u> <u>abe%E2%80%99s-%E2%80%98japan-</u> first%E2%80%99-immigration-policy

Wilson, T. (2017, February 7). Japan took in just 28 refugees in 2016, despite record applications. Retrieved October 13, 2019, from Reuters: https://www.reuters.com/article/us-japanasylum/japan-took-in-just-28-refugees-in-2016despite-record-applications-idUSKBN15O0UV

World Travel & Tourism Council. (2019, March 20). Japan retains position as 3rd largest Travel & Tourism economy in the world, says new WTTC research. Retrieved October 29, 2019, from https://www.wttc.org/about/media-centre/pressreleases/press-releases/2019/japan-retains-positionas-3rd-largest-travel-and-tourism-economy-in-theworld-says-new-wttcresearch/#targetText=In%202018%2C%20Travel%20 %26%20Tourism%20contributed,billion%20to%20

Yamaghuci, J. (2014, November 23). Foreign workers in demand amid tourism surge. Retrieved October 28, 2019, from The Japantimes News : https://japantimes.co.jp/news/2014/11/23/business/ foreign-workers-demand-amid-increasetourists/#.XbVGI_kzbIU

Yamawaki, K. (2019, June 26). *Is Japan becoming a country of immigration?* Retrieved October 20, 2019, from The japantimes: https://www.japantimes.co.jp/opinion/2019/06/26/c ommentary/japan-commentary/japan-becoming-country-immigration/#.XaxHNPkzbIU